
CLASSROOM NEWS 

 Fireflies 

We have a lot of young infants at 
Young Scholars these days.  It is 
fun to watch as they are slowly 

developing fun little 
personalities! 

Caterpillars 

The Caterpillars are working on 
getting comfortable with routine 

and structure.  They are 
enjoying new activities and more 

academics. 

Spiders 

Our busy Spiders are working 
extra hard on those self-help 

skills these days.  It is so 
important to reinforce this at 

home, as well. 

Crickets 

The friends in Crickets are 
working on tracing and writing 

first names, letters EFGH, 
number recognition 1-10 and 

positive behavior management 
this month. 

Chameleons 

 Chameleons are focusing on fine 
motor skills (such as cutting) as 

well as practicing their last 
names, as well.  The teachers 

wanted to remind parents that it 
is fine to bring in books from 

home so that there is always a 
great selection of literature in 
the classroom for circle time.

Safe Trick-or-Treat Event - Tuesday, Oct. 30th
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Please mark your 
calendar for our annual 
Safe Trick-or-Treat 
Event!  It will be 
Tuesday, October 30th 

from 4 pm to 6 pm. 
 Please feel free to dress 
your child in their 
costume at pickup time 
and have them 



From the Director

We would like to take this opportunity 
to share with our families a story 
about a brave little boy at Young 

Scholars who needs our thoughts, 
love and prayers.  Derek (an infant in 

our Fireflies’ classroom) has been 
diagnosed with Spinal Cord Cancer. 

Derek has already been through two 
surgeries and has survived a 

collapsed lung.  He will need 60 weeks 
of chemotherapy and possibly more 

treatment that has yet to be 
determined. 

Derek’s parents have shared that he 
is a fighter, but still needs all the 

support anyone can provide.  They 
are grateful for all thoughts, prayers, 

and any other support provided.   

Here at Young Scholars, we would like 
to do what we can for Derek and his 

family.  They are facing long and rough 
days of chemo treatments and an 
extended hospital stay.  With the 
added financial strain, we have 

decided to coordinate a Gift Card 
Drive.  We would like to do what we 

can to help with the normal everyday 
things… please help us to collect gift 

cards for restaurants, grocery stores, 
Wal-Mart, Target, and any other place 
that would be useful for their family. 

 There will be an envelope at the front 
desk for all gift cards.   

Our thoughts and prayers are with 
you, Derek and the Hilgemann family! 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH

Derek Hilgemann 

Ms. Idalis is one of our 
wonderful Spiders 2 

teachers.  Her smile, energy 
and passion for teaching are 
great for those busy Spiders.  
Check out the bulletin board 
in the lobby for fun pictures 
and to learn more about her.

Max & Miles’ family is one of 
October’s Family of the Month.  

Max is just starting his 4K year 
in Chameleons and Miles 

spends his days in Caterpillars.  
Please stop at the front to learn 
more about their family on the 

bulletin board in the lobby area.

FAMILY OF THE MONTHTEACHER OF THE MONTH

Our other October Family of 
the Month is Ethan & Gavin’s 

family.  Ethan is an avid 
learner in Chameleons and 
Gavin is a busy toddler in 
Caterpillars. Please take a 

moment to learn more about 
their family on the bulletin 

board in the lobby.



PARENT 
REMINDER

Please remember 
to turn in 

vacation requests 
at least 2 weeks 
prior to the date 
in order to use 

vacation credits!

CONTACT 

W238N1664 Busse Rd 
Waukesha, WI 53188 

262.523.6800 ph 
262.523.6802 fx 

Activity of the Month:
Crockpot Applesauce

Serves 4 
Prep: 5 minutes; Cook 4-6 hours 

Ingredients 
4 large apples 
Juice from 1 lemon 
1/2 teaspoon cinnamon 
1 tablespoon brown sugar 
1/4 cup water 

Directions 
 1 Peel and core apples; cut into quarters 
 2 Add apples, lemon juice, cinnamon, brown sugar and water to 

crockpot. 
 3 Cover and cook on low 4 to 6 hours, until apples are very 

tender. 
 4 Mash with the back of a fork or potato masher. 

From: http://boston.mommypoppins.com  

Halloween Safety 

¥ Fasten reflective tape 
to costumes for 
increased visibility.  
Choose bright colored 
costumes. 

¥ Use non-toxic makeup 
and make sure to test 
a small area first. 

¥ Costumes should fit 
well (as well as 
costume shoes). 

¥ Make sure to have an 
adult check all candy 
before eating. 

¥ Accessories should be 
made of cardboard 
and be flexible. 

¥ Chose a costume that 
is flame-resistant. 

From: http://www.nsc.org


